

Mr. Brendan M. Fischer Director, Federal Reform APR 1 5 2019

Ms. Delaney N. Marsco Ethics Counsel

Campaign Legal Center 1411 K. Street, N.W., Suite 1400 Washington, DC 20005

Dear Mr. Fischer and Ms. Marsco:

This is a follow up to our letter of March 26 and April 1, 2019. The Office of Inspector General (OIG) for the Department of the Interior has received seven complaints, including yours, from a wide assortment of complainants alleging various potential conflict of interest and other violations by then-Deputy Secretary of the Interior, David Bernhardt.

We have reviewed the information you provided, as well as other information readily available to us. We are continuing to gather pertinent information about the complaints and have opened an investigation to address them. We will conduct our review as expeditiously and thoroughly as practicable.

Nancy DiPaolo, Director of External Affairs, will notify you when our review is completed.

Sincerely,

Mary L. Kendall

Deputy Inspector General

Kendall